UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
April 4, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by President Rhonda Gross.
There was a motion to approve the minutes of the March 1, 2012 meeting, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that this month was finalizing the trip payment to the travel agent and the Jazz Cabaret account (still two more bills to pay). Student account statements will go out within the next month.
 There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 3/31/12. It was seconded and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported that Solo and Ensemble (S & E) in February was a huge success. Chamber Chorus is going to State for their Jazz song. Mrs. Egger needs confirmation from everyone that they are going to participate at State by tomorrow. The choir is preparing for LA. The last week of April is auditions for Chamber Chorus, everyone must audition (even if you are currently in Chamber Chorus). 
Mr. Hull reported that the S & E went fine and the Ceili Band is going to State along with numerous other events. The orchestra concert last Monday was wonderful and LA music along with student composers were featured. April 24th is the district concert in the gym with one piece they will all play. Concert Orchestra will audition for Chamber Orchestra, but if you are already in Chamber Orchestra you do not need to re-audition.
 Mrs. Umhoefer reported that the musical was successful and fun to work on. She had a handout with dates for band for the year including band camp. There are about 55 music groups to go to State S & E along with the Jazz Cabaret. The Jazz Concert is on May 30th. Spiritwear is up and running, if you purchase on-line use the school address as the shipping address. Wind Ensemble will have auditions the end of April and everyone currently in WE must re-audition. Drum Major audition information will be available after Spring Break. There will be up to three new Drum Majors, and auditions will be week before Memorial Day.
New Business: 
Flowers: In the past the graduating seniors have been given a corsage for their final concert. In order to save money , is there anyone who can make corsages for approx. 55 seniors? Please talk with Rhonda if you can.
Music Department Awards Banquet: The banquet is May 31st. UMPS needs to help send out information, help decorate, and clean up. Dinner in the past has been from That’s Amore and we will probably need to get our drinks and dessert from the cafeteria (ice cream bars?). 
Old Business:      
Jazz Cabaret: About $3,000 was raised and they are getting a bid for a new Music Dept. sound  system.
Scholarships: Lori Cz needs two parents to help read the scholarship applications (not senior parents). Please see Rhonda after the meeting if interested.
CA trip: Stay for the meeting at 7:00 pm in the multipurpose room.
There will be no meeting in June and the May meeting will include elections of officers. 

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,  Cindy Minshall
